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EDWARD M. GRUSHKO 

29 Lotus Street 

Cedarhurst, New York 11516 
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Nassau County Department of Public Works - Planning Division 
1194 Prospect Avenue 
Westbury, New York, 11590 

Dear Mr. Perrakis: 

RE: Comment to Willow View Draft 
Environmental Impact Statement 

Email: ed@grushkomittman.com 

I am a resident of Hempstead and live within 71 feet of the proposed Willow View Estates 284-
Lot Subdivision. I previously corresponded with the Nassau County Department of Public Works, 
Planning Commission in its capacity as the Lead Agency under the SEQRA process with respect to 
the proposed subdivision. 

Attached hereto please find the following copies of our previous correspondence (without 
duplication), which are incorporated herein by reference: 

1. Letter from Edward M. Grushko to John Perrakis dated July 15, 2019

2. Letter from Edward M. Grushko to John Perrakis dated August 27, 2019

3. Letter from Edward M. Grushko to John Perrakis dated September 9, 2019

4. Letter from Sean Sallie to Edward M. Grushko dated September 13, 2019

5. Letter from Edward M. Grushko to Sean Sallie dated September 20, 2019

6. Email from John Perrakis to Edward M. Grushko dated September 24, 2019

7. Email from Edward M. Grushko to John Perrakis dated September 27, 2019

8. Letter from Edward M. Grushko to Sean Sallie dated November 12, 2019

9. Letter from Edward M. Grushko to Sean Sallie dated February 19, 2020
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The failure of the Planning Commission to substantively respond to my numerous 
correspondence, except for one time, was disappointing. Now, a failure to address actual instances 
of significant deficiencies in the SEQRA process imperils the residents of the South Shore and 
exacerbates a failure by a government agency to comply with New York State law. 

The correspondence annexed hereto are to be deemed as newly made comments to the Draft 
Environmental Impact Statement ("DEIS"). 

Without derogating from all of the subjects covered in the attached correspondence, particular 
attention is drawn to the substantive issues raised in the letter of July 15, 2019, with respect to "Child 
Safety" and "Side Street Access". The DEIS does not address modifications to traffic signals and 
cross-Broadway crossings which should be considered for the proposed development to meet even 
minimum safety standards. Nor does the DEIS, in any way at all, adequately discuss or describe the 
impact of opening access, on quiet, presently dead-end streets, to 284 new homes, and the impact of 
even intermittent additional traffic on these streets; not only during destruction and construction, but 
also after completion of the proposed development. By failing to even address easily foreseeable 
environmental impact, the DEIS does not satisfy the requirements of the Final Scope. 

The deficiencies of the SEQRA process regarding misinformation in the developer's 
submissions are already set out in the correspondence incorporated herein. The implications of 
disseminating false information about applicable zoning regulations is described in the attached 
correspondence. The import of the misinformation is that the SEQRA process has not been adhered 
to (see attached letter dated September 9, 2019) and therefore tainted the entire SEQRA process. 
The failure to provide residents with accurate information about the development at crucial times 
during the SEQRA process impacts their ability to meaningfully participate at different stages of the 
SEQRA process and has denied residents of their legal rights under 6-CRR-NY § 617.9. Non-timely 
information is not a substitute for accurate and timely information. 

As such, the entire SEQRA process has been tainted. The impact of the taint may require 
evaluation by an independent decisor, such as the Supreme Court of the State of New York, to 
determine remediation. The Planning Commission is able, even at this late date, to bring the process 
into compliance without outside intervention. 

The developer was fully aware of the deficiencies in the SEQ RA proceedings and cannot claim 
surprise. In fact, it was the developer who provided the faulty maps relied on by the Planning 
Commission and public. 
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On February 1, 2019, a Preliminary Subdivision Map was distributed by the Planning 
Commission to all Involved Agencies and was posted on the Nassau County website for the public to 
view. 1 The Preliminary Subdivision Map contained a material error, as described in the attached 
correspondence. The map was amended as of December 4, 2019, to correct the map's inaccuracy 
regarding town and village border locations (as described in my letter of August 27, 2019), and 

perhaps other changes were made, as well.2 The originally filed inaccurate Preliminary Subdivision 
Map was replaced by the December 4, 2019 updated version with no disclosure made, nor attention 
drawn that the previously posted map had been changed, so as to at least alert residents that there is 
something that deserves a second look. An investigation should be conducted into how the faulty map 
previously disseminated on the Nassau County website for reliance by residents, was removed from 
the website; when it was removed; and, most importantly, why was no disclosure made in order to 
alert the public of the change to the map so as to be able to assess the change and comment in a 
meaningful way. A further matter calling for investigation is whether any other unannounced changes 
and substitutions were made to documents available on the Nassau County Willow View Estates 
Subdivision SEQR website. 

Request is made that the Planning Commission review and revisit the SEQ RA process of the 
Woodmere Club development and determine if action is required in order to comply with the law, 
before irreversible damage is done to the environment and thousands of residents - without requiring 
the involvement of the judicial system. 

Ed 

EMG:al 

1 h ttps ://www .nassa ucou ntyny .gov I 4 705/Wi I low-View-Estates-Subdivision-SEQR
2 See bottom right of Preliminary Subdivision Map 



































































Titan Golf, which seeks to develop the Woodmere Country Club, also owns the Tam O'Shanter Country Club in 

Brookville where I have been a member since 2016. They acquired the club in 2019 and it has deteriorated 

drastically in the two short years of their ownership.  They have not lived up to their promises to keep the club in the 

same condition as pre-acquisition and as a result members have been leaving in droves.  Based on their performance 

at Tam O'Shanter, I would be highly skeptical of any promises they might make with regard to Willow View 

Estates.  These are not trustworthy people, in my opinion.  

 

 

Andrew Silver 

                                                                      

_____________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 
To whom it may concern, 
      I am a resident of Woodmere, New York and I live about 10 minutes walking distance from the 
former Woodmere Golf Club. With so little open space around here it would be a real shame to build 
literally hundreds of houses on one of the last unoccupied areas in the neighborhood. Just think what it 
would be like to have walking and biking trails on those grounds and with them a chance to enjoy a 
quiet environment. 
       If you are in this neighborhood any weekday after 3 PM you’d see that all of the east west roads, 
Broadway, West Broadway and Peninsula Boulevard are all packed. Most households now come with 
two cars and we shouldn’t be adding any more traffic to the already chaotic mess. I hope that the 
planning commission will consider how open space would serve the greater community. 
 
Regards, 
David Diner 
 
154 Woodmere Blvd. 
Woodmere, NY 11598 
 
_____________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 
Good evening 
 
I was just wondering if you read the recent stories about the monolith discovered in the Utah desert. 
 
If you haven’t , you should , it’s quite Interesting. 
 
Well , the monolith has since disappeared.   Witnesses to the removal of the monolith were told that 
now that it was discovered , there would be a lot of foot and car traffic and would potentially cause 
disasterous results to the natural beauty of the desert. 
 
Well , I hope you see what I am getting at This sixth town development would be disasterous to all of 
nature That lives on this golf course The artist did the hard , but right , thing by removing it. 
Let’s remove the “ monolith “ about to be built here. 
Best 
Perl 
 



Sent from my iPhone 
 
_____________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 
Tonight’s reason comes from former Zappos CEO Tony Hsieh 
 
May he rest in peace 
 
“.........  we are both very customer focused companies - we just focus on different ways of making our 
customers happy ..” 
 
Let’s emulate the ways of Tony 
 
Have a blessed day 
Perl 
 
Sent from my iPhone 

 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

Nassau County Planning Commission, 

 

 During the Webinar Public Hearing held on November 17th, I had the opportunity to hear 

from the many residents who voiced their opposition to the proposed development of the 

Woodmere County club.  They were articulate and quite clear in the reasons they oppose it.  

They live there and truly understand the impact this will have on the quality of their lives and the 

values of their homes.   

 

 This neighborhood is populated by many seniors and young families.  The traffic along 

Broadway can be intense and since this is the road that will be the main thoroughfare accessed 

by the over 250 homes that are being considered, traffic will be at a standstill at various times of 

the day.  As this road is one lane in each direction without the ability to be widened to 

accommodate more vehicles, this must be an important argument to be considered especially as 

it can impede rescue vehicles such as ambulances and fire trucks and possibly slow their 

response time.  

 

 Aside from the very important safety factor, many residents expressed their concern that 

this open space serves as a barrier protecting their community from flooding.  As we know, 

water levels are rising and every effort should be made to protect our communities along 

waterways.  Their fear is that this development will be raised to protect the new homes while 

leaving the established properties vulnerable.   

 

 There were other issues which supported their opposition and I urge you to side with 

these residents and put a stop to this overdevelopment. 

 



Sincerely, 

 

 
 

 

Denise Ford 

Legislator, LD4  

 
_____________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

I am writing to strongly oppose the proposed construction of 284 single family homes on the Woodmere Club. The 

developers who, I have heard,  live in New Jersey, are selfishly looking to make a hugh profit and care nothing for 

what they will do to this community.    

 

As has already been stated, the traffic on Broadway will be a nightmare especially during rush hours and before 

Shabbat. Cars will then congest Central Avenue and even West Broadway to travel in an east/west direction. Cars 

will be double parked on the streets since parking will be more difficult, if not impossible to find, further creating 

chaotic traffic jams on these streets. Ambulances and school busses will be stuck in traffic.  

 

Secondly, the land is necessary to absorb the water from increasingly violent storms and rising sea levels. The golf 

course acts as a green sponge. Where will all this water go?  

 

Third, the community needs its open areas. That's why most people move here in the first place. Manhattan has 

Central Park. What will the Five Towns have if these developers get their way? They are not interested in 

negotiating a scaled down plan. They want to make a ton of money and run back to New Jersey or wherever they are 

from with their millions. They won't have to deal with the traffic,  the parking, the pollution, the crowding and the 

flooding they will have helped to create.  

 

I sincerely hope the Judge in these lawsuits recognizes the damage and chaos this plan will create. The developers 

want to build a Sixth Town- Gertzbergville and/or  Weissville. This is an outrageous, audacious and selfish plan that 

should not be allowed to materialize. These two men are the Potters of our time. Their "Pottersville" will destroy this 

community. It will not be a " wonderful life" living here. 

 

_____________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

       As a lifetime resident and worker of the five towns, this would bring more traffic to a 

district where the traffic is already horrendous in each town and the congestion of 

people is already WAY more than a district should have to deal with.  I have lived and 

worked here for more than 60 years and there is NO consideration for the thousands 

of people who HAVE  and continue to  PAY the HIGHEST TAXES IN THE 

COUNTRY!!! WE THE PEOPLE SHOULD have a say in what goes on in the 

communities that we LIVE and PAY for.  

This is a BAD idea and should be the WILL of the PEOPLE, NOT the 

CORPORATIONS who do NOT pay taxes  or live here in this community! 
 

 



Sincerely  

Barbara Callahan 
 
_____________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

To whom it may concern, 
My name is Mia Rosemberg. I live at 91 Woodmere Blvd South, Woodsburgh . 
When I first heard of the prospective development I was shocked and dismayed. Why weren’t the 
residents surrounding the property notified of a pending sale? Maybe Woodsburgh and our  neighboring 
towns would have found a solution that would make sense and better the community not hurt it. 
There are so many issues that involve this prospective development. Many and most were mentioned at 
the webinar meeting on November 17th 2020. 
I’ve lived here for a little over 30yrs.  We were a young couple, hoping to have a family to raise here. I 
chose this house  because I loved the small community feeling, the old charm and size and the school 
system (SD14). I also loved the fact that there was a country club and golf course to keep the area less 
populated. The property taxes were very high and still are, but we understood that living in a village with 
its personal feeling and excellent school system is why. 
My children have grown up , having a top notch public school education .  As children I felt it was safe 
walking the streets to their friends.  I always loved the serenity and nature. This will all end if there will 
be an entire community adding over 250 homes. It’s not even possible or conceivable. I can’t fathom 
how much traffic there will be, and pollution. How will our older sewer system deal? I’ve had waste in 
my basement several times from back ups due to storms. I’ve had water in my basement from the past 
storms. This will most definitely worsen and has worsened over the years. 
Woodmere Blvd was never a very busy street until several years ago. It has become a short cut to avoid 
the horrible mid day traffic on Broadway.  Broadway at certain times is so backed up , it makes it hard to 
go one block and pull into CVS because if the back up. Adding over 250 homes would be a shame! That’s 
adding more than 250+ cars (2 or even 3 a household makes it way over 500!) . The property value of my 
home would plummet! Is the developer willing to pay us all the amount we will loose when it’s time to 
sell? I don’t want to have to move. I like my home, I have an elderly mother nearby that I need to be 
near and a sibling and her family in Woodsburgh who are all very upset . They moved here 28yrs ago foe 
the same reason I did. 
Another concern if mine: When it rains there is always a flood in front of my home. So bad that it comes 
up to my property line and driveway, my fear is a car in my driveway will float away.  Many observant 
Jewish people have moved to this neighborhood over the 30yrs I’ve been here. They don’t drive from 
sundown Friday till sundown Saturday. Those are the days the traffic is normal. I can actually pull out of 
my driveway without waiting for cars to pass. A traffic assessment should be performed on days other 
than those.  My street has become a shortcut to avoid the Broadway traffic going east. Drivers are 
constantly going through the stop sign at my corner and there have been many accidents .  With this 
new perspective development the traffic , the short cut, the added cars , added school busses would all 
be a horrible outcome. 
With a prospective adding of over 250 homes , just going to the local pharmacy would be daunting. 
I have so many other concerns and I can go on an on. I heard many at the meeting. 
I needed to write this to hopefully be heard and voice for those who feel like me. I do not think there is 
one resident in Woodsburgh or Lawrence or woodmere who are for this prospective development. 
Thank you for your time, 
Mia Rosenberg 
 



Sent from my iPhone 
 
_____________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

Hello Mr Perrakis 
I hope you’re enjoying today’s beautiful weather! 
At 2:45 pm I needed to make a left turn From my street white drive onto broadway.  Due to tremendous 
traffic, I absolutely could not.  I had to make a right turn INstead and go out of my way .  What will 
happen when there are 600-1000 more cars on broadway.   I won’t even be able to make a righT  turn :( 
I hope that this commission makes all the RIGHT decisions Have a good wknd Perl 
 
Sent from my iPhone 
 
_____________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

Dear Sir,  
  I am writing to you today concerning the future of the Woodmere Club. 
I have been living in the Lawrence for over 35 years. I and my family moved here because it was a 
beautiful quiet suburban community. A truly nice place to raise a family. As time went on members of my 
family married and moved into their own homes in Lawrence so they could raise their families in the same 
way. In the last few years though the lifestyle I and my family had hoped and worked so hard for has been 
challenged. When the Broadway Traffic circle was removed and the introduction of the 878 highway was 
laid the noise levels quickly went rampant with sirens of emergency vehicles running through all hours of 
the day and night. As the amount of traffic began to increase it became more and more difficult for me to 
leave my driveway as the flow of traffic is constant and often at time with speed. While it once took just a 
few minutes for me to drive into Cedarhurst to do my shopping and to visit my friends and family that part 
of suburban life has vanished. In the past few years the concentration of traffic has become painfully 
frustrating. It often takes over 20 minutes for me to drive to my brothers who only live a mile away. I've 
been forced to travel with an insulated ice box in my car during the spring and summer because frozen 
items melt as I am forced to crawl with the slow flow of traffic down Broadway or Central Ave. Many 
people have told me they have had to resort to going all the way to Rock Hall road or West Broadway to 
Burnside Ave just to avoid the Broadway and Central ave. traffic congestions. Admittedly I have increased 
my bicycle use to be able to bypass all the traffic but even that has its issues. The streets are two narrow 
especially with the increased traffic for bikes to squeeze between the traffic and parked cars. There have 
been numerous time I have had close calls with frustrated drives trying to maneuver out of and around 
traffic without looking and anticipating bikers.  
The increased traffic one could and should expect from the increased housing from the proposed 
Woodmere Club housing project would totally destroy our community. The increase of multi car families, 
demand for increased school buses, teachers, schools, places of worship, visiting home health 
professionals etc. would totally over stress the limitations of our beloved community.  
I urge you to reject the housing proposal planned for the Woodmere club. 
I thank you in advance. 
Shalom Golombeck 
1 Lord Ave. 
Lawrence, NY 11559 
 

_____________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

Good evening Mr Perrakis 

These accidents occur  on Broadway , way too often 

What will happen when 600-1000 new cars are added to broadway ? 



Thank you 

Perl 

 

_____________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

Hello Mr Perrakis 
I attended tonight’s Zoom meeting and thought it went well.  Thank you and your board for their time 
and effort in running it Tonight’s reason why this development should be curtailed : 
These developers have no heart.  They have no feelings    They couldn’t care less about the impact on 
this community.  They live safely ensconced in Englewood with little to no traffic or congestion.   Their 
quality of life will not be impacted.  Except for the millions of dollars they stand to make. They are the 
only ones who will benefit from this    At our expense. 
They will sleep blissfully at night     We won’t 
It’s not fair 
They have no heart 
Please show them that you do 
Best 
Perl Ash 
 

_____________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

 

Good evening.  

As a resident who backs the woodmere golf course, I see the way the golf course turns into ponds and lakes during 

heavy rainstorms.  I also know how easily flooded our streets get during those storms- I can only imagine the 

horrific flooding that would destroy our neighborhood if that permeable land were to be developed. I am scared for 

the safety and security of my home and the whole neighborhood. 

In addition, I live just off of Broadway on Sherwood lane. I am gratto have a traffic light at my corner or it would be 

nearly impossible for me to get out of my block during the workday hours as the traffic is often a seemingly 

neverending trail of vehicles. 

I firmly believe that developing the woodmere golf course only benefits the developer, but negatively impacts every 

resident. 

Thank you for listening. 

Chana Chrein 

30 Sherwood lane  

Off of Broadway  

Town of Hempstead  

 

_____________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

Attn: John Perrakis  

 

As a direct neighbor to the Woodmere Club - the only other property bordering the coast line - I wish to offer my 

perspective at today's hearing:  

 

I have serious concerns that allowing construction at the scale proposed in the developers plans will result in 

irreversible damage to the fragile ecosystem.  

 

Over the last four years my children and I have been making regular kayak trips to clean the channel coastline and 

surrounding wetlands of pollution. We have made a dent in removing the number of debris and see more native 

wildlife in the area now than when we first began our efforts.  



 

Lengthy development scale construction noise and pollution from wind strewn debris will make the area untenable 

for shore birds and the many native animals that make their home in the area, including Blue Herons, Egrets, 

Ospreys, Yellow Crested Night Herons, turtles, muskrats, rabbits, blue crabs and more. The last 4 years have seen a 

marked return of the horseshoe crabs who used to use this area as an annual mating grounds decades ago, but 

disappeared due to pollution.  

 

Woodmere Channel is one of a handful of natural jewels in the Five Towns area, and protecting its wildlife and the 

coast that protects them is critical to maintaining its authenticity and longevity. I urge the committee to proceed with 

the plan to protect the coastal area by minimizing construction impact and applaud your efforts in this regard. 

 

Sincerely, 

Abraham Muchnick 

319 West Ivy Hill Road 

Woodsburgh, NY 

 

_____________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

I will submit my comment in writing.   

 

Essentially, I'm baffled as to why this hearing is being held at all in light of the fact that the Town changed the 

zoning to a Coastal Conservation Zone, and the initial plan that was filed should be rendered invalid. Even 

considering that the zoning change is currently being litigated by the Club's developers, this hearing should be 

suspended, pending the outcome of that lawsuit.  

 

 

 

Thank you 

 

_____________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

Please add my voice to all who object to this development. It will cause environmental problems, traffic congestion 

and flooding to name a few of the horrors of such a disaster. Thank you, Margaret Carpenter. ( I may not be able to 

attend this meeting virtually. )  

 

_____________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

As a resident of Woodsburgh and a lifetime resident of the Five Towns area, I have seen the traffic increase 

incrementally over the last ten years or so in our neighborhood to the residents’ and environment’s detriment.  All 

one needs to do is to try to drive down Broadway on any weekday (Fridays in particular) between 7:30 am and 9:30 

am, or between 3:00 p.m. and 5:00 p.m, in either direction, sit in the usual bumper to bumper traffic, wait 2 or 3 

turns to get through many traffic lights and he/she will know firsthand that the addition of 284 homes (or any 

substantial number of homes) and the corresponding addition of motor vehicles will have a severe environmental 

impact on the area and negative impact on quality of life of the residents. To make matters worse, most of the homes 

in the development on the grounds of the Woodmere club will need to access Broadway for ingress or 

egress.  Broadway is one of the main thoroughfares, and already one of the most traffic impaired thoroughfares, in 

our neighborhood. 

 

_____________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

To Whom it May Concern 

 



I wish to add my voice to the many who are opposed to any changes to the already agreed upon zoning 

plan. New plans by the builders in defiance to the agreed upon plan should not be entertained. 

Our way of life as Woodsburgh Residents should not be compromised because of the avarice, and greed 

of a few persons wanting to get rich. 

Come to the area after any major rainfall and you will see the flooding. Come and attend any gathering in 

the neighborhood to see the impassability of the narrow roads. 

 

Please save our neighborhoods and our way of life. 

What we need in the area are more parks and open spaces. If the protected wildlife could write, they 

would agree.   
 

_____________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

Hello . Hope all are well 
This is today’s reason why this housing project should be sharply curtailed To me it’s the most important 
one Have you ever traveled on broadway in the morning , or anywhere in the afternoon from 3:30pm on 
?? Have you experienced The traffic , the Inability to safely make a left turn on broadway , even a right 
turn ?? 
Have you ever seen an ambulance or fire truck stuck on broadway in an emergency, because it is only 
one lane either way , and cars can’t move out of the way to let them pass I have Many times And my 
heart goes out to the people in need of medical assistance and can’t get it on time because of the traffic 
Just think of what adding exponentially more traffic on broadway would do In that situation I’m starting 
to lose sleep over this I hope everyone else is as well Thanks for you time.  Thanks so much Perl Ash 
30 white drive 
Cedarhurst 
 
 
Sent from my iPhone 
 

_____________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

Traffic, storm surge flooding, coastal flooding, environment, protected species, sea level rise, 
ecology, emergency services such as fire, police and EMS, overburdened infrastructure such as 
electricity and sewers, utilities such as gas, electricity and water, municipal services such as 
sanitation and snow removal, parking, property values, taxes, aesthetic resources, concerns about 
years of construction traffic, debris, noise and air pollution, and overall quality of life concerns. 

Sent from my iPhone 

 

_____________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

“We strenuously object to the Draft EIS hearing going forward at this time. As a result of the zoning 
changes, the subdivision map filed by the property owner with the NCPC proposes to create parcels 
of property which are not compliant with the new applicable zoning. The proposed subdivision map 
is no longer viable and no further action should be taken by the Commission unless and until a new 
zoning compliant map is filed”. 
 

Sent from my iPhone 

 



_____________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

To whom it may concern, 
 
I have significant concerns about the Willow Estates development. This development will cause 
increased traffic, storm surge flooding, overburdened infrastructure such as electricity and sewers, 
utilities such as gas, electricity and water, municipal services and will significantly effect our overall 
quality of life. 
 
Thank you, 
Rebecca Gottlieb 
 

_____________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

Hi. This development has given me much concern and worry about what will become of our 
neighborhood. The open land absorbs so much water and really helps save or neighborhood from 
tremendous flooding. The traffic on Broadway is already crazy especially during peak hours. I cant 
imagine an emergency vehicle needing to get through with an added 350+ cars to this road. Just the 
infrastructure alone, is a huge ordeal . Living across the street, worries me greatly about the time, noise, 
mess, Danger, random workers... that will be brought to my view and be exposed to my young children. 
These issues effect everyone. Let alone the issues that effect me directly as my house faces the golf 
course. I lose my view, my property value goes down. I purposely bought my house not too long ago for 
it’s beautiful and unique setting which will be taken away. Please take these concerns to heart. 
Thank you, 
Shani fuchs 
 
Sent from my iPhone 
 

_____________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

Dear Sir,  

As a life long resident of the 5 towns I strenuously oppose the appalling plans to develop several hundred homes on 

the Woodmere Club property and urge you to suspend any planning or operations toward that end. Sincerely, 

James P. MacGuire 

 

_____________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

Comments for the hearing: 
 
 
Hi. I live on Rose Street in Cedarhurst, our street is off the golf course and we benefit greatly from 
the quiet it provides. 
 
 
I have been a commercial real estate developer for over 25 years and I’m at a loss as to why the 
NCPC would even consider an application that is completely non compliant to the current zoning, it’s 
out of character for the commission and should not be processed until the appropriate map has been 
filed. I strenuously object to the Draft EIS hearing going forward at this time. As a result of the zoning 



changes, the subdivision map filed by the property owner with the NCPC proposes to create parcels 
of property which are not compliant with the new applicable zoning. The proposed subdivision map 
is no longer viable and no further action should be taken by the Commission until a new zoning 
compliant map is filed. 
 

If for whatever reason the commission will continue with the proposed hearing, I want to state my 
objection to the street cutout that will allow traffic onto Tulip street. Tulip is a small Dead-End block 
that was not built for through traffic. Tulip Street leads onto Lotus Street, another small street that 
was never intended or built for through traffic. It would be a huge nuisance and a danger to the 
existing neighborhood to open those street as thru traffic for the benefit of the new development. 
Those streets are quiet dead-end streets that have been that way since the development was built in 
1926 - when considering the site plan please take the neighborhood's quality of life into 
consideration (along with all other possible dangers associated). Please do not allow the opening of 
the Tulip street cut through. If the commission feels strongly that they must open Tulip Street I ask 
that they require the developer to run the traffic count on Tulip Street and implement this into a new 
traffic study specifically geared to the impact on Tulip and Lotus Streets. 
 

For the record - every homeowner on Tulip, Ivy, Lotus, and Rose Streets are opposed to this 
development. 
 

Thank you, 
David Elkouby 
_____________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Dear Sir/Madam, 
 
I strenuously object to the Draft EIS hearing going forward at this time. As a result of the zoning changes, 
the subdivision map filed by the property owner with the NCPC proposes to create parcels of property 
which are not compliant with the new applicable zoning. The proposed subdivision map is no longer 
viable and no further action should be taken by the Commission unless and until a new zoning compliant 
map is filed. 
 
Furthermore, I have serious concerns about the amount of additional traffic congestion that will result 
from any large scale development in the area. Our local roads and thoroughfares are already increasing 
in traffic at an alarming rate. Parking spaces in the business and shopping districts are also increasingly 
hard to come by. In short, our existing infrastructure is finite and strained. It would be a flat out disaster for 
the community to allow further large scale development. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Michael Dachs 
821 Oliver St 
Woodmere NY 11598 
 

_____________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

Good morning, 

My wife and I will try to join tomorrow night on the ZOOM, but we wanted to make sure our concerns are heard. 

 

We strenuously object to the Draft EIS hearing going forward at this time. As a result of the zoning changes, the 

subdivision map filed by the property owner with the NCPC proposes to create parcels of property which are not 

compliant with the new applicable zoning. The proposed subdivision map is no longer viable and no further action 

should be taken by the Commission unless and until a new zoning compliant map is filed. 

 

We live 1 block from the club in Woodsburgh with 5 children, the impact this will have on our lives will be 



disastrous, we moved here for the beauty and tranquility of the neighborhood. Adding more traffic will impact the 

children living around the area in a huge way, the safety issue will be more than a lot of people can handle. 

 

The flooding we get now is unbearable, adding more homes to the golf course, which is a natural buffer would 

destroy everything. 

 

I hope you can see this is project is a detriment to everyone involved except the greedy developers. 

 

Thank you 

 

Michael Jacobs 

pond lane  

Woodsburgh, NY 

 

_____________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

My wife, Judith, and I are vehemently opposed to the plan under consideration.  We are both long term residents of 

the Five Towns and specifically Lawrence. Our home is located on Atlantic Avenue, Lawrence bordering and 

immediately south of the golf course.  

 

This beautiful property should be preserved to the greatest extent possible with minimal addition of dwellings to 

avoid the enormous negatives which will be caused by the proposed plan. The additional traffic is only part of the 

problem for our neighborhood.  The construction period will be horrendous for us and the loss of the visual which 

we both grew up with, will disappear.  Environmental considerations, like the effect on sewage and on wildlife, are 

being ignored, and that is sad. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Arthur and Judy Murray    

572 Atlantic Ave 

Lawrence, NY 11559 

 

_____________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

I would like to express my support for the Coastal Conservation District plan, which would allow 59 houses and 

provide much needed open space.   

 

We must protect the community and not allow over-development that will threaten the health and safety of residents, 

who already suffered through Sandy, and need regulators to look ahead on how to best protect us from adverse 

environmental impacts. 

 

I am glad to see that the Town of Hempstead is taking the right approach -- rejecting a city of new homes for a much 

more logical plan.  

 

Karen Freifeld 

336 Argyle Road 

Cedarhurst NY 11516 

 

_____________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

Attn: John Perrakis  

 

As a direct neighbor to the Woodmere Club - the only other property bordering the coast line - I wish to offer my 



perspective at today's hearing:  

 

I have serious concerns that allowing construction at the scale proposed in the developers plans will result in 

irreversible damage to the fragile ecosystem.  

 

Over the last four years my children and I have been making regular kayak trips to clean the channel coastline and 

surrounding wetlands of pollution. We have made a dent in removing the number of debris and see more native 

wildlife in the area now than when we first began our efforts.  

 

Lengthy development scale construction noise and pollution from wind strewn debris will make the area untenable 

for shore birds and the many native animals that make their home in the area, including Blue Herons, Egrets, 

Ospreys, Yellow Crested Night Herons, turtles, muskrats, rabbits, blue crabs and more. The last 4 years have seen a 

marked return of the horseshoe crabs who used to use this area as an annual mating grounds decades ago, but 

disappeared due to pollution.  

 

Woodmere Channel is one of a handful of natural jewels in the Five Towns area, and protecting its wildlife and the 

coast that protects them is critical to maintaining its authenticity and longevity. I urge the committee to proceed with 

the plan to protect the coastal area by minimizing construction impact and applaud your efforts in this regard. 

 

Sincerely, 

Abraham Muchnick 

319 West Ivy Hill Road 

Woodsburgh, NY 

_____________________________________________________________________________________________ 

To whom it might concern! 
 
My family and I reside in the Village of Lawrence and we are very concerned about The potential 
development of the Woodmere Country Club land. 
 
Read the environmental study put forth and it is clear that a rezoning of the Woodmere Country Club 
grounds will have a huge impact on the surrounding wetlands and the Environment in our community. 
We already have a flooding issue in this area and By adding more impervious surfaces that problem will 
become an even bigger problem. 
 
Increase in population will result in added traffic and it will put a stain on the already awful Traffic 
pattern in this area. 
 
You’re creating a precedence if approving this development. What will stop other country clubs from 
developing their land. You are potentially looking at 2 other country clubs in Lawrence That would be 
able to develop their land and therefore the amount of new homes in the area could Reach almost 900. 
 
Please help this community by not approving this development. 
 
Best regards, 
Hanne E. Donovan 
 

_____________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

To whom it may concern, 
 



This is a terrible proposal.  Neither Woodmere nor Lawrence can support this influx of people and cars.  
We reside in the back of Lawrence, and feel that this will affect us horribly.  Please stop the developer 
who is trying to push this through, i beg of you.  There will be devastating effects for pre-existing 
homeowners and the environment too if this actually happens. 
 
Thank you for your help. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Sarah Strader 
 

_____________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

To Whom it May Concern, 

I am a resident of the Village of Lawrence and I have thoroughly read the environmental impact study.  I strongly 

opposed to the proposal to rezone the Woodmere Club Property for development. 

Not only are the roads in the neighborhood already severely overcrowded and the municipal systems unable to 

service the existing residents, but the Nassau County water table is polluted from too many homes and too much 

development and inadequate/nonexistent sewer systems. There is simply not adequate infrastructure to support 

additional homes, and certainly not 284 additional homes. 

Additionally, Reynolds Channel remains polluted due to the Bay Park sewer outflow pipe. Until the bypass is fully 

completed to connect to the outflow pipe further into the ocean, our waterways simply cannot handle more waste 

burden. 

Finally, since its origin the Woodmere Club Property has been home to wildlife and migratory animals and its green 

spaces and trees have fed our air and contributed to the beautiful environment that drew us to Lawrence in the first 

place. Additionally, after Hurricane Sandy, it is also clear that our area is at risk and should there be another storm 

combined with a water surge, the water needs someplace to go. Open areas like the current Woodmere Club provide 

such a place for a storm surge and protect the surrounding homes. Should you develop this land, you will put at risk 

all of the existing homes in the vicinity. 

It seems clear that development of the Woodmere Club Property would so meaningfully harm the local 

environment  and overwhelm the local municipal infrastructure that it seems unconscionable to consider this under 

any circumstances. I strongly oppose this proposed development and humbly suggest that instead of building any 

homes, the developers donate the land to the Village of Lawrence to be deeded "Forever Wild", take the tax write-

off on their investment and move on. 

Sincerely, 

Kelley Gott 
 

_____________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

To Whom it May Concern, 

I have read the environmental impact study for the development of the Woodmere Club. Clearly this 
plan is deeply flawed   



This would significantly strain all facilities in the area.  As a resident of this area for decades I cannot 
believe we have not learned from the mistakes of the past.  Not only are the roads in the neighborhood 
already severely overcrowded and the municipal systems unable to service the existing residents, but 
the Nassau County water table is polluted from too many homes and too much development and 
inadequate/nonexistent sewer systems. There is simply not adequate infrastructure to support 
additional homes, and certainly not 284 additional homes. 

Additionally, Reynolds Channel remains polluted due to the Bay Park sewer outflow pipe. Until the 
bypass is fully completed to connect to the outflow pipe further into the ocean, our waterways simply 
cannot handle more waste burden. 

Finally, since its origin the Woodmere Club Property has been home to wildlife and migratory animals 
and its green spaces and trees have fed our air and contributed to the beautiful environment that drew 
us to Lawrence in the first place. Additionally, after Hurricane Sandy, it is also clear that our area is at 
risk and should there be another storm combined with a water surge, the water needs someplace to go. 
Open areas like the current Woodmere Club provide such a place for a storm surge and protect the 
surrounding homes. Should you develop this land, you will put at risk all of the existing homes in the 
vicinity. 

It seems clear that development of the Woodmere Club Property would so meaningfully harm the local 
environment  and overwhelm the local municipal infrastructure that it seems unconscionable to 
consider this under any circumstances. I strongly oppose this proposed development and support the 
proposal to instead have the developers donate the land to the Village of Lawrence to be deeded 
"Forever Wild", take the tax write-off on their investment and move on. 

Sincerely, 

Donna Haight Ganson  

 

_____________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

To Whom it May Concern, 

I am a resident of the Village of Lawrence and I have thoroughly read the environmental impact study.  I 
strongly opposed to the proposal to rezone the Woodmere Club Property for development. 

Not only are the roads in the neighborhood already severely overcrowded and the municipal systems 
unable to service the existing residents, but the Nassau County water table is polluted from too many 
homes and too much development and inadequate/nonexistent sewer systems. There is simply not 
adequate infrastructure to support additional homes, and certainly not 284 additional homes. 

Additionally, Reynolds Channel remains polluted due to the Bay Park sewer outflow pipe. Until the 
bypass is fully completed to connect to the outflow pipe further into the ocean, our waterways simply 
cannot handle more waste burden. 

Finally, since its origin the Woodmere Club Property has been home to wildlife and migratory animals 
and its green spaces and trees have fed our air and contributed to the beautiful environment that drew 



us to Lawrence in the first place. Additionally, after Hurricane Sandy, it is also clear that our area is at 
risk and should there be another storm combined with a water surge, the water needs someplace to go. 
Open areas like the current Woodmere Club provide such a place for a storm surge and protect the 
surrounding homes. Should you develop this land, you will put at risk all of the existing homes in the 
vicinity. 

It seems clear that development of the Woodmere Club Property would so meaningfully harm the local 
environment  and overwhelm the local municipal infrastructure that it seems unconscionable to 
consider this under any circumstances. I strongly oppose this proposed development and humbly 
suggest that instead of building any homes, the developers donate the land to the Village of Lawrence to 
be deeded "Forever Wild", take the tax write-off on their investment and move on. 

 

Sincerely, 

Kate Reilly Piccard  

 

_____________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

To Whom it May Concern, 

My husband and I and our sons are residents of Lawrence and live very close to the Woodmere Club just 
off Ocean Avenue. We have read the environmental impact study.  We strongly oppose the proposal to 
rezone the Woodmere Club Property for development.  

Not only are the roads in the neighborhood already severely overcrowded and the municipal systems 
unable to service the existing residents, but the Nassau County water table is polluted from too many 
homes and too much development and inadequate/nonexistent sewer systems. There is simply not 
adequate infrastructure to support additional homes, and certainly not 284 additional homes.  

Additionally, Reynolds Channel remains polluted due to the Bay Park sewer outflow pipe. Until the 
bypass is fully completed to connect to the outflow pipe further into the ocean, our waterways simply 
cannot handle more waste burden.  

Finally, the Woodmere Club Property has been home to wildlife and migratory animals and its green 
spaces and trees have fed our air and contributed to the beautiful environment that drew us to 
Lawrence in the first place. Additionally, after Hurricane Sandy, it is also clear that our area is at risk and 
should there be another storm combined with a water surge, the water needs someplace to go. Open 
areas like the current Woodmere Club provide such a place for a storm surge and protect the 
surrounding homes. Should you develop this land, you will put at risk all of the existing homes in the 
vicinity.  

It seems clear that development of the Woodmere Club Property would so meaningfully harm the local 
environment and overwhelm the local municipal infrastructure that it seems unconscionable to consider 



this under any circumstances. We strongly oppose this proposed development and suggest instead that 
the developers donate the land to the Village of Lawrence to be deeded "Forever Wild", make it a park 
or at least make a good part of it a park for all residents to enjoy. That will enable the owners to write-
off their investment for tax purposes.  

Sincerely, 

Nancy E. Havens-Hasty 
 
Nancy Havens-Hasty & J. Dozier Hasty 

221 Polo Lane 

Lawrence, NY 11559 

 

_____________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

To Whom it May Concern, 

I am a resident of the Village of Lawrence and I have thoroughly read the environmental impact study.  I 
strongly opposed to the proposal to rezone the Woodmere Club Property for development.  

Not only are the roads in the neighborhood already severely overcrowded and the municipal systems 
unable to service the existing residents, but the Nassau County water table is polluted from too many 
homes and too much development and inadequate/nonexistent sewer systems. There is simply not 
adequate infrastructure to support additional homes, and certainly not 284 additional homes.  

Additionally, Reynolds Channel remains polluted due to the Bay Park sewer outflow pipe. Until the 
bypass is fully completed to connect to the outflow pipe further into the ocean, our waterways simply 
cannot handle more waste burden.  

Finally, since its origin the Woodmere Club Property has been home to wildlife and migratory animals 
and its green spaces and trees have fed our air and contributed to the beautiful environment that drew 
us to Lawrence in the first place. Additionally, after Hurricane Sandy, it is also clear that our area is at 
risk and should there be another storm combined with a water surge, the water needs someplace to go. 
Open areas like the current Woodmere Club provide such a place for a storm surge and protect the 
surrounding homes. Should you develop this land, you will put at risk all of the existing homes in the 
vicinity.  

It seems clear that development of the Woodmere Club Property would so meaningfully harm the local 
environment  and overwhelm the local municipal infrastructure that it seems unconscionable to 
consider this under any circumstances. I strongly oppose this proposed development and humbly 
suggest that instead of building any homes, the developers donate the land to the Village of Lawrence to 
be deeded "Forever Wild", take the tax write-off on their investment and move on.  

Sincerely, 

Edward G. Reitler 



102 Berkshire Place 

Lawrence, New York 11559  

_____________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

To Whom it May Concern, 

I am a resident of the Village of Lawrence and I strongly opposed to the proposal to 
rezone the Woodmere Club Property for development. 

The roads in our neighborhood are overcrowded (the number of times the traffic on 
Broadway is moving much slower than a person walking are too many to count) and the 
systems are already overtaxed serving the existing residents.  Given that he Nassau 
County water table is polluted from too many homes and too much development and 
inadequate/nonexistent sewer systems, the infrastructure simply cannot support 284 
additional homes. 

Additionally, Reynolds Channel remains polluted due to the Bay Park sewer outflow 
pipe. Until the bypass is fully completed to connect to the outflow pipe further into the 
ocean, our waterways simply cannot handle more waste burden. 

Finally, since its origin the Woodmere Club Property has been home to wildlife and 
migratory animals and its green spaces and trees have fed our air and contributed to 
the beautiful environment that drew us to Lawrence in the first place. Additionally, after 
Hurricane Sandy, it is also clear that our area is at risk and should there be another 
storm combined with a water surge, the water needs someplace to go. Open areas like 
the current Woodmere Club provide such a place for a storm surge and protect the 
surrounding homes. Should you develop this land, you will put at risk all of the existing 
homes in the vicinity. 

It seems clear that development of the Woodmere Club Property would so meaningfully 
harm the local environment  and overwhelm the local municipal infrastructure that it 
seems unconscionable to consider this under any circumstances. I strongly oppose this 
proposed development. 

Sincerely, 
Ann McGowan 
 

_____________________________________________________________________________________________ 

To Whom it May Concern, 

I am a resident of the Village of Lawrence and I have thoroughly read the environmental impact study.  I 
strongly opposed to the proposal to rezone the Woodmere Club Property for development.  



Not only are the roads in the neighborhood already severely overcrowded and the municipal systems 
unable to service the existing residents, but the Nassau County water table is polluted from too many 
homes and too much development and inadequate/nonexistent sewer systems. There is simply not 
adequate infrastructure to support additional homes, and certainly not 284 additional homes.  

Additionally, Reynolds Channel remains polluted due to the Bay Park sewer outflow pipe. Until the 
bypass is fully completed to connect to the outflow pipe further into the ocean, our waterways simply 
cannot handle more waste burden.  

Finally, since its origin the Woodmere Club Property has been home to wildlife and migratory animals 
and its green spaces and trees have fed our air and contributed to the beautiful environment that drew 
us to Lawrence in the first place. Additionally, after Hurricane Sandy, it is also clear that our area is at 
risk and should there be another storm combined with a water surge, the water needs someplace to go. 
Open areas like the current Woodmere Club provide such a place for a storm surge and protect the 
surrounding homes. Should you develop this land, you will put at risk all of the existing homes in the 
vicinity.  

It seems clear that development of the Woodmere Club Property would so meaningfully harm the local 
environment  and overwhelm the local municipal infrastructure that it seems unconscionable to 
consider this under any circumstances. I strongly oppose this proposed development and humbly 
suggest that instead of building any homes, the developers donate the land to the Village of Lawrence to 
be deeded "Forever Wild", take the tax write-off on their investment and move on.  

Sincerely, 

 

 
Carol Vencil 

5 Livingston Place 

Lawrence, NY 11559 

 

_____________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

To whom it may concern, 

I am a resident of the Village of Lawrence and I have thoroughly read the environmental impact study.  I strongly 

opposed to the proposal to rezone the Woodmere Club Property for development.  

Not only are the roads in the neighborhood already severely overcrowded and the municipal systems unable to 

service the existing residents, but the Nassau County water table is polluted from too many homes and too much 

development and inadequate/nonexistent sewer systems. There is simply not adequate infrastructure to support 

additional homes, and certainly not 284 additional homes.  

Additionally, Reynolds Channel remains polluted due to the Bay Park sewer outflow pipe. Until the bypass is fully 

completed to connect to the outflow pipe further into the ocean, our waterways simply cannot handle more waste 

burden.  



Finally, since its origin the Woodmere Club Property has been home to wildlife and migratory animals and its green 

spaces and trees have fed our air and contributed to the beautiful environment that drew us to Lawrence in the first 

place. Additionally, after Hurricane Sandy, it is also clear that our area is at risk and should there be another storm 

combined with a water surge, the water needs someplace to go. Open areas like the current Woodmere Club provide 

such a place for a storm surge and protect the surrounding homes. Should you develop this land, you will put at risk 

all of the existing homes in the vicinity.  

It seems clear that development of the Woodmere Club Property would so meaningfully harm the local 

environment  and overwhelm the local municipal infrastructure that it seems unconscionable to consider this under 

any circumstances. I strongly oppose this proposed development and humbly suggest that instead of building any 

homes, the developers donate the land to the Village of Lawrence to be deeded "Forever Wild", take the tax write-

off on their investment and move on.  

Sincerely, 

 
 

George A. Graham 

562 Atlantic Avenue 

Lawrence, NY 11559 

 

_____________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

To whom it may concern, 

I am a resident of the Village of Lawrence and I have thoroughly read the environmental impact study.  I 
strongly opposed to the proposal to rezone the Woodmere Club Property for development.  

Not only are the roads in the neighborhood already severely overcrowded and the municipal systems 
unable to service the existing residents, but the Nassau County water table is polluted from too many 
homes and too much development and inadequate/nonexistent sewer systems. There is simply not 
adequate infrastructure to support additional homes, and certainly not 284 additional homes.  

Additionally, Reynolds Channel remains polluted due to the Bay Park sewer outflow pipe. Until the 
bypass is fully completed to connect to the outflow pipe further into the ocean, our waterways simply 
cannot handle more waste burden.  

Finally, since its origin the Woodmere Club Property has been home to wildlife and migratory animals 
and its green spaces and trees have fed our air and contributed to the beautiful environment that drew 
us to Lawrence in the first place. Additionally, after Hurricane Sandy, it is also clear that our area is at 
risk and should there be another storm combined with a water surge, the water needs someplace to go. 
Open areas like the current Woodmere Club provide such a place for a storm surge and protect the 
surrounding homes. Should you develop this land, you will put at risk all of the existing homes in the 
vicinity.  

It seems clear that development of the Woodmere Club Property would so meaningfully harm the local 
environment  and overwhelm the local municipal infrastructure that it seems unconscionable to 



consider this under any circumstances. I strongly oppose this proposed development and humbly 
suggest that instead of building any homes, the developers donate the land to the Village of Lawrence to 
be deeded "Forever Wild", take the tax write-off on their investment and move on.  

Sincerely, 

Jennifer Wallace 

_____________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

Dear Sir:  

 

I find it hard to believe that no soil characterization analysis has been performed. The environmental site assessment 

seems to indicate expected contamination (see below).     

 

Thank you 

 

Appendix D - Phase I Environmental Site Assessment   
page 17.  

  "6.2 Hazardous Substances A storage container housing fertilizers, pesticides, herbicides and equipment associated 

with those applications was noted immediately south of the maintenance garage. Due to the extensive use of 

fertilizers, pesticides and herbicides throughout the Site, soil characterization may be required in the event 

soil excavation is part of any redevelopment plans for the Site." 

 

_____________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Dear Mr. Perrakis, 
I hope this finds you and your family healthy and well. 
I live in Lawrence and walk every day. My walk takes me along the The Woodmere Country Club. To 
contemplate redeveloping that beautiful property into 200 plus houses is  beyond belief. 
That property is primarily an ecological habitat and sits on a low flood plain. The proposed development 
would have an impact on increased flooding. There would be a huge increase in  traffic and parking, 
would ruin existing community character and arguably have a negative impact on current residential 
property prices. 
My biggest objection is the total ruination it would have on the wildlife and ecological habitat further 
increasing pollution.  Whether one believes in global warming or not, no one can deny since lockdown, 
the birds are singing and the sky and air is clearer. Hasn’t humanity done enough damage to our planet? 
We need to coexist with nature, not destroy it. If we continue to build on ecological habitats, what 
resemblance of nature will there be for the next generation? There is abundant evidence that Covid 19 
hit densely populated neighbourhoods  much harder than more remote ones and perhaps spread much 
faster given where it originated from due to its population density. 
The developer of The Woodmere Country Club appears to have no regard for maintaining what little 
pieces of nature that exist locally, preferring to make a huge profit at the expense of all of us who live 
here. 
I urge you to refuse planning and to consider the TOH proposal. 
With many thanks, 
Hilary Northrop 
 
Sent from my iPad 
 

https://www.nassaucountyny.gov/DocumentCenter/View/29395/Appendix-D---Phase-I-Environmental-Site-Assessment


_____________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

We are not in favor of any large scale development of the Woodmere Club property. It will change the 
suburban feel of our neighborhood & increase already burgeoning traffic. We also oppose using our 
dead end streets of Lotus & Tulip as access routes. The thought of years of construction & it’s 
accompanying noise & traffic is horrendous. 
                  Dr. & Mrs. Gustavo Rodriguez 
 
 
Sent from my iPhone 
 

_____________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

As a former Far Rockaway resident with 2 children living in the 5 Towns, I can 
only say that this is an absolute disaster. Non-local developers, come in to 

make a fortune on something that is going to destroy the local quality of life. 
The flooding is going to increase, the traffic which at certain times is horrific 
now, is only going to get worse, and the parking on Central Ave, and in the 

municipal lots, which is already difficult, is going to become impossible. 
 

How can any responsible local official have allowed this to happen? 
 
Reva Faska 

 
a former local with a current vested interest, as I still spend a significant 

amount of time in Lawrence and Cedarhurst. 
 

_____________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

Re: Willow View Estates Subdivision DEIS Comments 
 
Dear Mr. Perrakis, 
 
On behalf of the South Shore Audubon Society, thank you for the opportunity to comment on 
DEIS for Willow View Estates. We are a local chapter of the National Audubon Society 
representing approximately 1300 households in southern Nassau County. The mission of the 
South Shore Audubon Society is to promote environmental education; conduct research 
pertaining to local bird populations, wildlife, and habitat; and to preserve and restore our 
environment through responsible activism, for the benefit of both people and wildlife. 
 
Local residents report an increase in the number and variety of birds using the area of the golf 
course since the closing of the Woodmere Club. New bird surveys are necessary to assess the 
impact of Willow View Estates on birds. It is unlikely that displacement will be temporary, as the 
DEIS claims. 
 
According to the National Audubon Society’s report Survival by Degrees, two-thirds of North 
American birds, or 389 species, are vulnerable to extinction because of climate change and 



habitat loss. As reported in the journal Science, one- third of North American birds, or 3 billion 
birds, have been lost since 1970. The birds at risk include those found in local parks and 
suburban settings, and it underscores the urgency of preserving even small amounts of habitat. 
 
The extensive tree removal for Willow View Estates will have a significant negative impact on 
both birds and people. Trees capture carbon, cleanse the air, and provide shade as well as 
habitat. The native plantings proposed by the DEIS will not compensate for the loss of trees. 
Further, the tree removal will change the character of the neighborhood and reduce the benefits 
that green space provides for our physical and mental health—benefits that have been 
highlighted by the COVID-19 pandemic. 
 
With coastal resilience becoming a national priority, it is mind-boggling that coastal development 
like Willow View Estates is allowed to proceed: this is disaster capitalism run amok. The 
bioswales and retention pools proposed by the DEIS are feeble measures against the 
intensifying storms and sea level rise of our climate crisis—the equivalent of using a pea 
shooter to stop a tank. The added impervious surface will exacerbate flooding. The only 
effective solution is marsh restoration. U,S. coastal wetlands provide $23.2 billion of storm 
protection every year by slowing down wind and wave energy, and reducing erosion and flood 
damage. Living shoreline measures have lower replacement costs, can grow with sea level rise, 
improve water quality by filtering pollutants, and support fisheries as well as at-risk shorebirds. 
 
Birds are an indicator of the health of our environment, and we are imperiled too. Five of the 
most destructive hurricanes in the last hundred years have occurred since 2005—Katrina, 
Sandy, Harvey, Irma, and Maria combined not only caused $497 billion in damage, but also 
thousands of deaths, millions of evacuees, and extreme loss of habitat, the tragedy of which is 
incalculable in monetary terms. If these tragedies can be traced to climate crisis and coastal 
development, then those truths can be traced to climate denial and profiteering. 
 
Building on a floodplain is a risky and reckless gamble by a developer who will be bailed out by 
taxpayers to rebuild when properties are flooded. The time is now to stop further coastal 
development and start building natural defenses. Willow View Estates will also fuel our climate 
crisis by prolonging our dependency on natural gas. Adding 285 houses will put stress on our 
sewer system and water supply, and threaten our sole source aquifer. 
 
Stop the insanity and build a park for the community. 
 
Brien Weiner 
President 
South Shore Audubon Society 
 

_____________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

Dear Mr. Perrakis, 
 
Attached are comments from the South Shore Audubon Society on the DEIS for the Willow View Estates 
Subdivision. The increased bird population on the property since the closing of the Woodmere Club is 
evidence that nature will rejuvenate itself if given the chance. At a time when coastal resiliency is a 
priority, further development on a floodplain, which will exacerbate flooding and strain resources, 
should be avoided. Nature-based measures of flood mitigation are our best defense against the rising 



sea level and intensifying storms of our climate crisis. We urge you to allow the property to be restored 
to a natural state. 
 
Thank you for considering the attached comments. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Brien Weiner 
President 
South Shore Audubon Society 
 

_____________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

Hello, I am a neighbor of the Woodmere Club project, and am writing to tell you how much I object to their plan to 

build hundreds of homes on this property. I have been living in the area for over 30 years, and can tell you without a 

doubt that the infrastructure of the neighborhood cannot handle this.   

 

To allow a project that just benefits the developer without ANY benefit to the community is simply wrong.  

 

Thank you 

 

Stuart Samuels 

900 Barberry Lane 

Woodmere 

 

_____________________________________________________________________________________________ 

The Woodmere Club Development as currently designed is unworkable for the area.  There 

would be a negative environmental impact and would hurt the standard of living of the people in 

the area.  Please stop this development. 

 

 

Marlyn Press 
 

_____________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

To Whom It May Concern: 

 

I fully support the proposed Coastal Conservative District for the Woodmere Country club. It 

will provide a tremendous service to teh community and allow the developers to develop 

some houses as well.  

 

If the developers are allowed to build close to 300 homes the entire landscape of the 

community will change and the traffic it will create on Broadway and Central will be 

disasterous. It would be a tremendous mistake and disservice to the community to allow the 

developers to develop almost 300 homes. Please don't allow our community to be destroyed 

by these developers.  

 

David Samuels 
 

_____________________________________________________________________________________________ 



 

 

I’ve lived in the five towns for 15 years. The community has become more congested over this time. 
Driving, parking,even walking is sometimes prohibitive. 
Developing the woodmere club in the way the developers plan will be detrimental to the way of life 
here. 
Environmentally,this will be devastating. 
Also a strain on our police, fire and sanitation services. 
Please take this in consideration 
When making your decision. 
Thank you 
Sherri Harari 
 
Sent from my iPhone 
 

_____________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

My name is Marcel Scheinman and I live in 828 Jefferson Street, Woodmere, NY and have my private 
office in Lawrence, NY. 
 
II fully endorse the proposal of TOH and village of Lawrence limiting the number of residences that could 
be developed in the area. 
 
The impact in our quality of life far outweighs the additional taxes revenue that would be generated bu 
244 properties. 
_____________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

To the Nassau County Planning Commission. 
 
 
I am a resident of Woodsburgh. I have a lot of money invested in my home, as do most of the residents in 
this town. We moved our families here so that we could enjoy a better life style and we saw the character of 
Woodsburgh as the perfect solution. 
 
The proposal by the developers is plain out not fair to any of us who currently reside here. It will destroy 
the character of the neighborhood, and our life styles will be impacted big time, not to mention the terrible 
impact it will have on the already impossible local traffic problems. And of course, the large $s we invested 
in our homes and properties will be destroyed.  
 
For what? So that the developers will make profit? Again, NOT fair and NOT right for all of us here in 
Woodsburgh. 
 
Please vote to turn down the proposal of the developers. 
 
Please accept The TOH proposal as submitted, with studies supporting a total of 59 homes over 25% of 
the property. 
 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 



 
Neal 
  
Neal J. Nissel CPA 
835 Barberry Lane 
Woodsburgh, NY 11598 
 

_____________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

Hello,  

   

We live on Ivy Street in Cedarhurst. 

I would like to bring another comment related to cars and parking.  

 

Assuming Lotus St will become an outlet for Willow dev. we are just wondering where will all the cars that are 

currently parked on the street go ?  

I assume resident will not have the right to park their cars on the street anymore (as the street is way to narrow to 

accommodate 2 way cars).  

 

How can this narrow street become an outlet while there is not even enough room for the street residents to park 

their cars in the their own driveways?  

As you might be aware, each family has now a min of 3 cars !!  

 

On top of that, as you might know, Lotus St serves as a Parking lot for Temple Emanuel every time they hold an 

event in their social hall... where will those cars be parked if the few spots left on Lotus aren't available? On 

Broadway ? 

 

It might be a little detail ... for us its our everyday that will become a real pain to access Ivy, Tulip street....  

 

PLEASE TAKE OUR COMMENTS IN CONSIDERATION !  

DO NOT LET THEM DESTROY PEACEFUL AND CLEAN ENVIRONNEMENT FOR GREED !!!!  

 

S KAPETAS  

 

 

--  

Salomon   

 

_____________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

I am writing as a very concerned Lawrence resident. 

There are countless reasons for not allowing this development to take place. 

To my mind, the most important consideration is traffic. 

At this time, it is already nightmarish trying to drive on Broadway or on Central Avenue during peak traffic times. 

Adding several hundred additional cars to these over-congested streets would be catastrophic. 

Please use your powers to avoid making our neighborhood unlivable. 

Yours truly, 

Fredi and Jeffrey Galler 

18 Copperbeech Lane 

Lawrence 

 

_____________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 



 

In response to this email I received, I would like to know why Nassau County is allowing invalid traffic surveys to 

be conducted and relied upon for their final determination.  

To clarify my point, I have personally witnessed multiple traffic surveys being conducted on Saturdays. For those 

who may not be aware, the five towns, specifically, Woodmere/Woodsburgh area is a comprised of predominantly 

Orthodox Jewish households. This means they do not operate any vehicle from sundown on Friday- sundown on 

Saturday.  I have personally witnessed traffic surveys being done on Saturday afternoons. This clearly skews any 

data being gathered during this time period. Whether it’s being averaged out throughout the week-thereby requiring 

a division of 6 days not 7, or being used in any other way is blatantly WRONG and providing MISLEADING results 

about the local population.  

I have also witnessed surveying being done this week, during the COVID crisis, when almost all New Yorkers are 

being told to stay home. This is also NOT AN ACCURATE traffic survey for the area.  

This area is exploding with people and cars  There are too many people here to begin with. Lest we even remind the 

Nassau County Board about the horrific results brought by Hurricane Sandy only 8 short years ago due to lack of 

drainage.  This area can not sustain additional housing, certainly not 258 homes. There are multiple apartments 

complexes in the 11598 area code. Tell the developers to find another area in Hempstead. Might I suggest 

Hempstead itself, there are plenty of open plots there. Leave the overcrowded, traffic nightmare, impossible to park 

five towns alone.  

 

_____________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

It will be detremental to existing community. Do not approve!!! 
 

_____________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

 

 


